K.Y.H.C. Executive Board Minutes
5/13/24

I. Call to Order
· Call to order: 5:59pm
· Present-Sarah Williams, Lisa Paschall, Adam Koronkowski, Amanda Tatro, Andy Gonzalez, Aimee Koronkowski, Mike Bleyle
II. Reading of proceeding meeting minutes
· approved
III. Financial Report
· Approved
IV. Coyote Committee Report.
· Family feedback survey due 5/31
· Team manager handbook in the works
V. Irish Committee Report
· After months of discussion and planning with Illinois West, Illinois North Central and AHAI, I’m happy to say that we have been accepted into the Illinois West Division of IHSHL. 
· I have notified LLPHL that we will not be participating in the league this fall and they were very understanding and wished us luck. The conversation went very well and they said that we would always be welcome back. 
· The Illinois West regular season will begin on September 13th and end on January 26th. 
· League playoffs will start on January 27th and end February 23rd. 
· Preliminary numbers from the league indicate that each team will have 26 regular season games plus playoffs. 
· Each team will have 13 regular season home games.
· For the playoffs, both Varsity and JV will be split in half. The top 8 teams will compete for the West Cup and bottom 8 teams will compete for the McKeague Cup. 
VI. IVC report
· No report from Zach

VII. Fundraising Committee Report
· No individual fundraisers at the moment.  We are exploring possible fundraisers for next season and are always looking for any suggestions.

VIII. Marketing and Promotions Committee Report
· Thank you to everyone that attended the Texas Roadhouse Dine and Donate night.  We received 10% of food sales which gave us a check for $80 to our club account. 
· Chipotle Dine and Donate set for June 11. Flyer will be posted to social media and emailed to families. Please share with friends and family so we can have a good turn out like last year. 
· Friendship Festival parade is Sunday June 30th.   A sign up genius will be sent to families that would like to join in the parade.  Please sign up asap so we know if we have enough interested to join.  We will also need a volunteer for a truck and a trailer for the parade as well.  Please contact Joe or Lisa Paschall if you have one that we are able to use.  
IX. Unfinished Business
· As mentioned in Coyote report.  Please submit season feedback surveys by May 31.  This will continue to assist as we plan the schedule for next season
X. New Business 
· Volunteer requirement program is in the works to start with the fall season.  This is something that many leagues in the area utilize to encourage family engagement throughout the season so that it is not just the same volunteers.  The board will be meeting with Corinne Zagorski, who has volunteered to help jumpstart this program, to decide more specifics as far as duties and requirements per family prior to opening fall registration.
XI. Public Comment
· In favor of starting a volunteer requirement
· No further comments
XII. Adjournment/Next meeting
· 6:36pm/ June 12 at 6pm @ IVC


